
  Minutes of the La Porte City Fire Department 

 

Merit Commission 

 

October 5, 2022 

 

 

The Merit Commission met in person at Fire Station 1.  Present were commission 

members, Miles Fettinger, Dr. James Edwards, Josh Huelat, Alison Zoll and Ian Eldridge. 

Chief Andy Snyder was also in attendance. 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:32 PM. 
 

A motion to accept minutes from September was made by Miles Fettinger and seconded 

by Josh Huelat. 

 

Old Business – Chief Andy Snyder reported the annual performance ratings have been 

distributed to the officers.   

 

Chief Andy Snyder reported that Kyle Dant passed all background checks with the 

Human Resource Department.  Chief Snyder has spoken to Kyle, and he is interested in 

moving forward in the process.  

 

Battalion Chief Doug Biernacki was prepared to make a presentation with 

recommendations regarding the implementation of a minimum score for promotional 

testing but was unable to attend the meeting due to a large fire at American Rubber.  A 

motion was made by Miles Fettinger and seconded by Dr. James Edwards to postpone the 

discussion until the November meeting.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

New Business – No new business. 
 

Josh Huelat made a motion to adjourn, Alison Zoll seconded at 6:44 PM. 
 

 

Recorded by Dawn Prater 
 

 

Alison Zoll Merit Commission Secretary 


